
	
Voodoo Brewing Co., Inc. 834 Bessemer St. Meadville, PA 16335 

05/11/23	
To:	Members	and	Guests	of	the	Classic	Irons	Car	Club	
	
Please	consider	accepting	our	most	sincere	apologies	for	the	events	that’s	
occurred	(or	lack	thereof)	during	the	spring	iteration	of	our	collaborative	
event	on	Saturday,	May	6th,	2023.	These	events	had	nothing	to	do	with	the	
Classic	Irons	organization	or	leadership	and	fell	completely	on	Voodoo	
Brewing	Company.	Despite	meetings,	calls	and	emails	that	transpired	to	
organize	this	event,	we	fell	short.	As	a	fellow	community	organization,	we	
strive	to	bring	our	beloved	town	of	Meadville	fun,	safe	and	prosperous	
opportunities	for	engagement	and	as	the	host	of	this	event	we	did	not	deliver	
on	those	goals.		
	
Although	it	is	not	an	excuse,	we	lost	our	event	coordinator	and	manager	of	
the	production	facility	that	week	with	zero	days’	notice.	We	attempted	to	
reconcile	the	information	and	deliver	the	event	as	planned	but	were	unable	to	
pick	up	all	the	pieces.	It	is	also	unfortunate	that	the	food	truck	cancelled	on	
short	notice,	and	we	were	unable	to	book	a	replacement.	The	entertainment	
was	booked	for	the	wrong	hours	and	the	door	prizes	didn’t	arrive	on	time.	We	
also	encountered	some	staffing	and	scheduling	issues	that	day	that	caused	
long	lines	and	wait	times.		
	
If	anyone	has	attended	one	of	these	events	in	the	past,	you	will	hopefully	
agree	that	this	was	not	our	best	foot	forward	and	not	how	we	as	an	
organization	typically	operate.	We	are	hiring	a	new	events	coordinator	and	
cross	training	on	how	the	Classic	Irons	events	and	partnership	functions	with	
other	team	members	to	prevent	this	in	the	future.	We	are	also	working	far	in	
advance	with	organizing	the	fall	iteration	of	this	partnership.	It	will	include	
another	market	that	will	have	more	vendors	and	an	Oktoberfest	with	German	
foods,	satellite	beverage	stations	and	additional	staff	as	well	as	the	proper	
door	prize.		
	
We	truly	hope	you	can	forgive	our	shortcomings	on	this	last	event	and	hope	
that	we	can	make	it	up	to	you	in	the	fall	and	for	years	to	come.	
	
Sincerely,	
	
Matteo	Rachocki	
CEO/Voodoo	Brewing	Co.	


